Payette River Subdivision #1 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Property Owner’s Association
Annual Meeting via ZOOM
September 22, 2020


Call to Order – meeting called to order by Judy Sechrist at 10:00. 

Annual Meeting via Zoom – Judy briefly introduced herself and thanked members for attending the annual meeting via Zoom verses traditional annual in person gathering due to the Covid-19 pandemic. Morgain Giddings offered an overview of Zoom and meeting etiquette. 

Introductions/Attendance -  The Zoom meeting was recorded to be watched at later time/date for those unable to attend. https://vimeo.com/451201018/765f8fd1f1
The following joined the live meeting: Bob & Judy Secrist, Elise & Morgan Giddings, Craig Utter, Ken Kulachk, Kim Zeydel, Wes Keller & Shelly Garriot, Larry & Martha Farnes, Kathy Scott, John & Ann Leathaom, Jenny Dickman, Dariren Holman, Mark & Cheryl Barnel, GJeri Gowien, William Minshall, Paul & Sandy Mann, and Jeff & Charlene Acreyee. A quorum was in attendance.  

Minutes for 2019 – minutes were sent to POA members via email prior to annual meeting for review. Kathy Scott moved to approve the minutes as written; 2nd by Larry Farnes. Vote cast and minutes were approved as written. 

Treasurer’s Report – report sent to POA members via email prior to annual meeting. YTD 2020 expenses included $119.77 for the website, and $393.75 to Meckel Excavation for HOA yard waste. As of 8/1/2020 checking account balance $10,906.78. 
· Kathy Scott shared only 3 POA members do not have an email on file. She has attempted to call each members and has also sent certified letters. 
· Email is the primary form of communication to all POA members. Reminder to please ensure your email in correct. Annual dues notices will continue to be sent via USPS mail. 

Firewise Report - 
· Annual Re-Certification: Jenny Dickman shared on behalf of Mike Mayden (who was unable to be in attendance), PRS#1 was certified again by the National Firewise Organization. An annual survey of each property owner is required to maintain our certification. The survey details will be sent via email to all property owners. Please provide needed information and return as directed by email. 
· Fall Clean up: Kim Zeydel shared the Fall woody debris clean-up is happening 9/25 through 9/27. A dumpster will be placed by Rich Urrestik’s & Judy’s home for property owners to dispose of woody debris. (Same location as previously). 
· Reflective Address Signs: Kim & Jolly Zeydel has walked the neighborhood to survey the presence of reflective address signs. All but 5 homes have appropriate addresses. Please install a reflective address sign, if you have not, and ensure it can be seen from the road to assist emergency services.
Open Forem –
· Mosquito Abatement -  Wes Keller shared he has checked into potential solutions to control mosquitos in the river area. Many are coming from a stagnant pond on athat property. More information to come in the future. 
· Beautification Project – Question raised regarding the status of the project. Matt Minshall shared his wife, Megan, has reached out to Sparklight and Idaho Power regarding the painting of the large utility box on the corner of Moonridge & Cindy. She was told at this time due to special paint and liability there was little that could be done. Group discussion for other solutions and agreed to reaching out again to the utility company. 

Election of Officers – Judy shared there are currently 7 members on the board now. Motion by “Melissa” via Zoom Chat to renew all board members; 2nd by “Barnel” via chat. Vote by attendees approved renewing of current board members: Judy Secrist, Morgan Gidding, Larry Farnes, Kathy Scott, Wes Keller, Kim Zeydel, and Christy Wonenberg. 

At 1035 the business of the meeting was concluded. 

Payette Land Trust & Payette River Walk Alliance – Presentation/Discussion – by Craig Utter
Craig shared a brief background of the property & history. The 44 acres along the river has recently sold. The Payette Land Trust is working with the new owners to preserve this property for conservation. Currently the parcel is gated off and public access is prohibited due to liability. “No trespassing” signs are posted. Craig shared an overview of steps needed to again open this property up to the public for access. He has Hhopes this may be by next summer. Fundraising & more information to come. Property owners may reach out to Craig Utter at the Payette Land Trust with questions. 

Zoom meeting ended at 11:25.  

